
        City of Powell  614.885.5380 tel 
        47 Hall Street  614.885.5339 fax 
        Powell, Ohio  
        43065-8357 

   OPERATIONS COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

Dec. 19, 2017 | 6:30 p.m. 
City of Powell Municipal Building Council Chambers | 47 Hall Street 

 
 Attendance: Councilmember Frank Bertone, Jim Hrivnak, Brendan Newcomb, Daniel 

Swartwout, Tom Counts, Jim Hrivnak, Vice Mayor Jon Bennehoof, City Manager Steve Lutz, 
City Engineer Chris Huber, Communication Director Megan Canavan and other interested 
parties.  

 
I. 2018 COMMUNITY ATTITUDE SURVEY 

 The Committee reviewed questions related to capital improvements from the 2016 
Community Attitude Survey and made suggestions on wording. Saperstein & Associates 
will conduct a phone survey with a cross-section of approximately 400 residents in late 
February-early March. Each phone survey typically takes approximately 15 minutes. 
Residents will be asked about a variety of topics pertaining to Powell, from what they like 
most about living in the City to what public officials should consider to be top priorities for 
the future.  

 
 ACTION ITEM: The Committee would like to move forward with conducting the 2018 

Community Attitude Survey in February. The Committee would like to send their 
suggestions to Marty Saperstein for his review.  

 
II. CIVILIAN RESPONSE TO ACTIVE SHOOTER EVENTS TRAINING SEMINAR 

Councilman Daniel Swartwout discussed hosting an active shooter training seminar for 
residents. He attended a training through the Franklin County Sheriff’s Office recently and 
would like to hold a free training for the community.  
 
ACTION ITEM: The Powell Police Department and Delaware County Sheriff’s Office will work 
together on hosting a free training for residents in 2018. Police Chief Gary Vest will put 
together a timeline for the Committee.  
 

III. PRESIDENTIAL/OLD SAWMILL INTERSECTION ACCIDENTS 
The frequency of accidents at the Presidential Parkway & Old Sawmill Road intersection 
appears to be increasing. The City met with Liberty Township and Delaware County 
recently to discuss the safety of this intersection as most of the intersection is outside of the 
City’s jurisdiction. The County Engineer’s Office has conducted a warrant study at the 
intersection the past two years and the intersection hasn’t warranted any traffic device.  
 
ACTION ITEM: Continue to monitor the intersection in 2018 and work with Liberty Township 
and Delaware County.  

 
 ADJOURNMENT 
Having no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:00 p.m. 


